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Upcoming & Ongoing Events 

Volume 13-09 

Trap Shooting 

Tuesdays: 18:00 - 20:00 (May thru September) 
Saturdays: 13:00 - 15:00 

Sundays: 09:00 - 12:00 

General Club Meeting 
Thursday, 19 September, 19:00 

Your attendance would be appreciated. 

Indoor Centerfire Pin Shoot 
Thursday, 22 August, 19:00 

Rifle League 
Mondays thru September, 18:00  

Outdoor Pin Shoot 
Saturday, 21 September, 09:00 

New Member Orientation 10:00 2nd Sunday of  each month 

Indoor Centerfire Pin Shoots 
Thursday, 12 & 26 September, 19:00 

The Trigger Times is the official newsletter of Country Pond Fish & Game Club, Inc., 82 Pond St, Newton, NH 03858, and is published 

monthly. Editor: Piney Woods  Comments, questions, and suggestions should be submitted to: piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Indoor .22 Rimfire Pin Shoot 
Tuesdays, 20 August, 3 & 17 September, 19:00 22 Steel Plate Shoot 

Sunday, 15 September, 12:00 

Board of Directors Meeting 
Thursday, 5 September, 19:00 
(Email Piney if you’d like to have 

something placed on the agenda) 

Trap Doubles Tournament 

Wednesdays thru 11 September 

17:00 - 20:00 

Cowboy Action 
Shooting Match 

Sunday, 25 August, High Noon 

NRA Basic Pistol Shooting Course 
Saturday, 24 August, 08:00 

22 Pistol League 
Organizational Meeting 

Wednesday 11 September, 19:00 

22 Pistol League 
Wednesdays starting 18 September, 17:30 - 20:30 

NRA Basic Reloading Course 
Saturday, 21 September, 08:00 

All Hands Work Party 
Saturday, 14 September, 08:00 - 16:00 

All Club Ranges Closed 

CMP 

semi-auto Shoot 

Sunday, 22 September, 12:30 

Granite State Bowhunters 
Tournament 
Sunday, 8 September 

http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pins.html
mailto:piney@pineywoodsplace.com
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pins.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/trap_doubles.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cas.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cas.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/pistol22lg.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/training.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cmp.html
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cmp.html
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RANGE CLOSURES 
thru September 

(Hours shown are ACTUAL TIMES CLOSED) 

INDOOR PISTOL RANGE 

Tuesday, 20 AUG ............ 18:30 - 23:00 
22 Rimfire Pin Shoot 

Thursday, 22 AUG .......... 18:30 - 23:00 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 24 AUG ........... 07:30 - 17:30 
Basic Pistol Class 

Tuesday, 3 SEP .............. 18:30 - 23:00 
22 Rimfire Pin Shoot 

Thursday, 12 SEP ........... 18:30 - 23:00 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 14 SEP ............ 07:30 - 16:00 
All Hands Work Party 

Tuesday, 17 SEP ............ 18:30 - 23:00 
22 Rimfire Pin Shoot 

Wednesday, 18 SEP ....... 17:00 - 21:00 
22 Pistol League 

Thursday, 19 SEP ........... 18:30 - 23:00 
Monthly Meeting 

Saturday, 21 SEP ............ 07:30 - 17:30 
NRA Basic Reloading Course 

Wednesday, 25 SEP ....... 17:00 - 21:00 
22 Pistol League 

Thursday, 26 SEP ........... 18:30 - 23:00 
Centerfire Pin Shoot 

OUTDOOR RANGE 

Every Sunday .................. 10:00 - 12:00 
Trap and Membership Tours 

Sunday, 25 AUG .............. 09:00 - 17:00 
Cowboy Shoot 

Saturday, 7 SEP .............. 09:00 - 13:00 
GSB Setup 

Sunday, 8 SEP ................ 09:00 - 16:30 
GSB Tournament 

Saturday, 14 SEP ............ 09:00 - 16:00 
All Hands Work Party 

Tuesday, 17 SEP ............. 09:00 - 13:00 
Hampton Falls PD Qualifications 

Saturday, 21 SEP ............ 09:00 - 13:00 
Outdoor Pin Shoot 

TRAP RANGE 

Tuesdays ......................... 18:00 - 20:00 
Saturdays ........................ 13:00 - 15:00 
Sundays  .......................... 10:00 - 12:00 
Regular Trap (closed to other activities) 

Saturday, 7 SEP .............. 09:00 - 13:00 
GSB Setup 

Sunday, 8 SEP ................ 09:00 - 16:30 
GSB Tournament 

Saturday, 14 SEP ............ 09:00 - 16:00 
All Hands Work Party 

Club Members may contact Jeff 
Gersbach at jgersbach@gmail.com to 
order firearms or to complete firearms 
transfers by appointment.  

Club Members may also order guns 
themselves, to be delivered to the Club, 
but must have the sender include a 
copy of the Club’s Firearms Order 
Form. This form is available on the 
“Members Only” page of the Club 
website and at the Club. If this form is 
not included, the firearm will be 
returned to the sender, and return 
shipping plus a $10.00 service charge 
will be assessed to the Member. 

There will be an additional $20.00 
charge for items shipped to the Club 
via FEDEX. Choose UPS or the US 
Postal Service instead. 

CPF&G Club FFL 
Fees & Rules 

THIS SERVICE IS FOR 
CLUB MEMBERS ONLY 

All purchases: Cost + shipping + 3%  
All Transfers: $10 

PURCHASES THROUGH THE CLUB FFL 

ARE LIMITED TO FIREARMS ONLY 

Stay in touch with your Employees 
(that’s right… they work for YOU.) 

http://www.congress.org/ has links to the White House, 
the US Senate, the US House of Representatives, and 
all of your state government representatives. 

Let them know how you feel about things. 

RANGE CLOSURES ARE ALSO POSTED NEXT TO THE RANGE SIGN-IN BOOK 

As an NRA affiliated club, it is important for us to support the 
National Rifle Association. By joining the NRA through CPF&G 
Club, $5 of the annual $35 fee ($10 of the $85 3-yr membership) is 
paid back to our club. To join, go to http://membership.nrahq.org/

default.asp?campaignid=XC004701 or contact Sharon Theobald at 
shootinlady655@aol.com or 978-374-8061, or contact any member of 
the Board of Directors. 

At the next monthly Members 
meeting, to be held on 19 September, 
the following change to the Club 
Bylaws will be voted on. 

To add Section 7.1-C: 

“Members of the Executive Board 
and the Board of Directors shall be 
exempt from Club dues while 
holding office.”  

Proposed Club 

Bylaw Change 

LEGAL NOTICE 

SHOOTING AT CLUB TARGET 
FRAMES WITH BIRDSHOT OR 
BUCKSHOT DESTROYS CLUB 

PROPERTY. VIOLATERS WILL BE 
FINED $20 PER TARGET FRAME. 

PER ORDER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
1 AUGUST 2013 

mailto:jgersbach@gmail.com
http://www.congress.org/
http://membership.nrahq.org/default.asp?campaignid=XC004701
When%20you%20join%20or%20renew%20your%20membership%20with%20the%20NRA%20through%20CPF&G,%20we%20receive%20a%20portion%20of%20the%20membership%20fee%20from%20the%20NRA.%20Click%20the%20image%20above%20to%20get%20started,%20or%20go%20to%20%3ca%20href=%22http:/m
When%20you%20join%20or%20renew%20your%20membership%20with%20the%20NRA%20through%20CPF&G,%20we%20receive%20a%20portion%20of%20the%20membership%20fee%20from%20the%20NRA.%20Click%20the%20image%20above%20to%20get%20started,%20or%20go%20to%20%3ca%20href=%22http:/m
mailto:ShootinLady655@aol.com
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For more information, contact 
Ken Schultz  603-895-3083 

papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net 

Tuesdays 
18:00 - 20:00 

Saturdays 
13:00 - 15:00 

Sundays 
09:00 - 12:00 

$3.50 per round or 
$30.00 for a 10-round card 

Trap 

Shooting 

THESE SESSIONS ARE 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

THE TRAP RANGE IS CLOSED TO OTHER 
ACTIVITIES DURING THESE SESSIONS 

THESE 
MATCHES 

ARE 
OPEN TO 

THE PUBLIC 

Cowboy Action ShootingCowboy Action Shooting  

2013 Matches 
12 May 

9 June 

25 August 

27 October 

CPF&G Members 
$5.00 

Juniors 
(under 17) 

shoot FREE 

Everyone else 
$10.00 

A real fun time shooting with great people! 

Registration: 10:30 - 11:45 
Shooting starts at High Noon 

For more details, go to  
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cas.html 

or contact: 

Piney Woods  603-659-2096  piney@pineywoodsplace.com 
Wild Bill Blackerby  603-895-9554  nhwildbill@comcast.net 

 

Reloading Supplies examples: 

Manufacturer SKU # Item Details Qty 

Cheddite - primers #209 5,000 

Nosler BN 30150 bullets 30 Cal 150gr Spitzer 100 

Remington RXP12 wads  2,000 

Ammunition example: 

Manufacturer SKU # Caliber Bullet Wt (gr) & Type Case Size 

Magtech 357A 357 Mag 125 gr Jacketed Hollow Point 1,000 rds 

Federal FDAE223G 223 Rem 50gr JHP 500 rds 

Be sure to include all pertinent information including exact quantity 

(Note that “three boxes”, “one case”, “two bags”, etc. are not exact quantities.) 

Place your order via email only to cfgordon@comcast.net and CC: tjmoran12@comcast.net 

(You’ll need to do your own research for item names, part numbers, etc.) 

CPF&G Club will be placing an ammo and reloading supplies order in October, 

for CPF&G Club Members ONLY 

Reloading Supplies and Ammo Order 

Orders will be placed for ammunition in case lots only 

You may place orders via EMAIL ONLY starting 4 OCT 20134 OCT 2013 
All orders must be received no later than 11 OCT 201311 OCT 2013 

mailto:papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cas.html
mailto:cfgordon@comcast.net
mailto:tjmoran12@comcast.net
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$10.00 Entry Fee 
Ammo Required: 50-60 Rounds 

Open Sights Only 

CMP Matches 
(Civilian Marksmanship Program) 

Sunday, 22 September 
Semi-Auto Shoot 

Saturday Matches start at 09:30 
Sunday Matches start at 12:30 

Setup starts 1/2 hour earlier 

These matches are Open to the Public 

With our Washington legislators and 
our state legislators ready to work their 
legislative magic, beware your life, 
liberty, and property will be in danger 
the next few months. Be assured we 
will keep a wary eye on them once the 
shenanigans start. While we were 
trying to enjoy our summer the political 
class with their committees and 
information gathering minions were 
very busy.  

One of the issues we in New 
Hampshire should pay close attention 
to is the request by the Attorney 
General of our state to have the 
legislature review our “Stand Your 
Ground” law. Because of the outcome 
of the Zimmerman/Martin trial, which, 
by the way, had nothing to do with 
Florida’s stand your ground law, there 
has been a hue and cry raised by the 
race baiters to eliminate this type of 
legislation. We had a new ethnic group 
created by the media during this trial. 
We now have “White Hispanics” who 
are roaming our streets shooting 
“innocent” black youths at will. 

I have railed many times in this 
newsletter about the Obama 
administration and the corruption, 
Chicago style politics, anti-American 

Politics & Legislation 
by John Faro, Political Junkie 

rhetoric that prevails in the White 
House. Our task in the coming 2014 
elections is to convince the folks who 
have been living with their heads in the 
sand that our country is in dire straits. 
If we don’t carry the day in the coming 
elections we may not have the 
opportunity in 2016 to put our country 
back on track to freedom and 
prosperity. We all have to spend time 
and effort to get people who believe in 
the Constitution of the United States 
and want to see our country return to 
the rule of law elected to our state and 
federal legislative bodies. We must 
continue to fight for our rights or we 
will see our country fall to the level of a 
third world dictatorship within our life 
time. 

We have all heard the “Dear Leader” 
state that we are being pummeled with 
“phony” scandals. Does anyone believe 
the IRS scandal is not true? Time for a 
little history: 
“He has, acting personally and through his 
subordinates and agents, endeavored to cause, 
in violation of the constitutional rights of 
citizens, income tax audits or other income 
investigations to be initiated or conducted in a 
discriminatory matter”.  
Any guesses? 

Answer: Article 2, Section 1, Articles of 
Impeachment against President 
Richard M Nixon adopted by the US 
House of Representatives Judiciary 
Committee, July 29, 1974. 

So where is the outcry by our 
Progressive/Democrats? They initiated 
the Articles of Impeachment in 1974. 
Our “Dear Leader” makes Mr. Nixon 
look like a choir boy but it cost Nixon 
the Presidency. Are we living with a 
double standard because the president 
identifies himself as a black man?  

If we are going to begin the process of 
healing our country and return to the 
Constitution and the rule of law we 
have to be successful during the 2014 
midterm elections. We have many 
things to worry about in our daily lives. 
Mortgage payments, education for our 
children, food on the table, 
employment, etc. If we do not pay 
attention to these folks who we sent to 
Washington, DC, to represent us they 
will be glad to do what is best for them, 
in their opinion, instead of doing what 
is best for us and the United States of 
America. 

Eternal vigilance is not a joke; they are 
words to live by. 

For more information, contact Steve Sousa at 603-772-5422 or shooter1911@hotmail.com 

or go to  http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cmp.html 

Sunday, 20 October 
Bolt-Action Shoot 

22 Rimfire22 Rimfire  

Pistol LeaguePistol League  

Wednesdays, 17:30 - 20:30 
starting 18 September 

Organizational Meeting 
11 September, 19:00 

All CPF&G Club Members are 
welcome, regardless of experience 

For more information, 
contact 

Steve Sousa 
at 603-772-5422 or 

shooter1911@hotmail.com 

mailto:shooter1911@hotmail.com
http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com/cmp.html
mailto:shooter1911@hotmail.com
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There are a handful of engineers and 
designers whose influence in firearms 
design was seminal and is still keenly 
felt in the firearms community today. 
Indeed, it is not inaccurate to say that 
the design of every successful firearm is 
nothing more than an adaptation of 
principles developed by these men. 
Tremendous debts are owed to men 
with names like Browning, Nickl, 
Mauser, Walther, Wesson, Mannlicher, 
Kalashnikov, and Lee. This article is a 
look at Mikhail Timofeyevich 
Kalashnikov's contribution to firearms 
design. 

Mikhail Timofeyevich Kalashnikov was 
born on November 10, 1919 to a modest 
peasant family in Alma-Ata, 
Kazakhstan. At the age of seven, he 
entered the Ten Year School (the Soviet 
equivalent to American primary and 
secondary education). Upon 
graduation, Kalashnikov went to work 
for the Turkestan- Siberian Railroad 
system, and within two years had risen 
to the position of Technical Secretary. 
Working for the railroad was an 
important step for Kalashnikov. In the 
Soviet Union, as in other nations that 
underwent rapid industrialization, the 
railroad was a repository of technical 
knowledge and a hotbed for 
innovation. As such, it formed a fertile 
ground for many aspiring engineers like 
Kalashnikov. 

In 1938, Kalashnikov was conscripted 
for his mandatory service in the Red 
Army. During his early months in the 
army, he became more and more 
interested in small arms. Indeed, 
Kalashnikov managed to earn the ire of 
his company commander because of the 
steady barrage of questions concerning 
the operating mechanisms of various 
small arms and other pieces of 
equipment. The commander, however 
made a fateful decision that has 
affected the world to this day. Instead 
of discouraging Kalashnikov's 
inquiries, as so many others in the 
Soviet military might have done, he 
discerned that real mechanical talent 
was afoot, and recommended 
Kalashnikov for a technical course that 

would qualify him as an Armorer once 
he had completed his basic training. As 
a result, Kalashnikov attended the 
training school for tank drivers. While 
he was there, he designed and built his 
first piece of new equipment, a 
mechanism with which to measure the 
tank's fuel consumption. Later he 
designed an improved track assembly 
for tanks. 

As a result of these accomplishments, 
Kalashnikov was promoted to 
Sergeant, and in 1939, was sent to 
Leningrad to serve as technical advisor 
for the factory producing his fuel gauge 
and track assemblies. This posting 
ended when Nazi forces invaded the 
Soviet Union on June 22, 1941. 
Rejoining the active army as a Senior 
Sergeant, Kalashnikov was posted to a 
front line armor unit. There he served 
as a tank commander in Marshal 
Katukov's First Tank Army. In 
September 1941, Kalashnikov's unit 
saw fierce combat during the battle for 
Bryansk, and his tank was struck by a 
German shell. Kalashnikov was badly 
wounded by a shell splinter which 
ripped open his shoulder. Shuttled 
from battlefield aid station to a field 
hospital, he was eventually transferred 
to a hospital far to the rear. 

Lying in the hospital and exchanging 
war stories with other wounded Soviet 
soldiers, Kalashnikov heard one refrain 
repeated over and over again: German 
superiority in automatic weapons, 
notably submachineguns, had turned 
the tactical tide again and again against 
the Soviet forces. From these 
conversations, the germ of an idea was 
planted. Kalashnikov began to think he 
could contribute more to the war effort 
as a designer of automatic weapons 
than as a tanker. He asked the hospital 
librarian to bring him all the books on 
small arms available so that he could 
begin to study existing designs. One of 
the books was V.G. Fedorov's basic 
weapons textbook, Evolution of Small 
Arms, which was published in 1939. As 
Kalashnikov himself recalls: “That was 
my lucky day. The book by Vladimir 
Federov proved to be invaluable. It gave 

me my first insight into the principles 
of developing automatic firearms, and 
put me straight on the positive and 
negative aspects of each class of 
firearms.” 

Senior Sergeant 
Mikhail Timofeyevich Kalashnikov 

Image Credit: Ezell, Edward Clinton, 
The AK47 Story 

Eventually Kalashnikov's wounds 
healed to the extent that the hospital 
could do nothing more for him, but 
time was needed for him to make a 
complete recovery. As a result, he was 
sent home, to Alma-Ata for six months. 

Settling into a small log house, 
Kalashnikov decided to try his hand at 
designing a submachinegun. Many 
Soviet designers had experimented in 
the 1920's and 1930's with pistol caliber 
submachineguns. All of them had been 
simple blow-back designs with 
unlocked breeches and fixed firing 
pins. The first of these had been 
designed by F.V. Tokarev in 1926. The 
experimental design used the rimmed 
Model 1895 Nagant revolver cartridge. 
In the 1930s V.A. Degtyarev, S.A. 
Korovin, F.V. Tokarev, S.A. Prilutskiy, 
I.N. Kolesnikov, and other designers 
continued developing submachineguns, 
but these were chambered for the the 
7.62x25mm cartridge used by the 
Tokarev TT-30 pistol. The first Soviet 
submachinegun to emerge from this 

Mikhail Timofeyevich Kalashnikov, The Man 
from “The AK47 Story” by Edward Clinton 
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process was the Pistolet Pulemet 
Degtyareva, or PPD34. The PPD34, and 
its successor, the PPD34/38 worked 
well enough, but required too much in 
the way of precision manufacturing to 
be suited for mass production on the 
scale that the Red Army would require 
during World War II. As a result, a 
much simpler design was submitted by 
G.S. Shpagin, and adopted in 1941 as 
the PPSh41. One of the PPSh41's most 
significant innovations was the use of 
stamped and pressed sheet metal 
assemblies produced from mild steel. 
While the PPSh41 was good, there was 
room for improvement, and a series of 
trials was held in 1942, and 
Kalashnikov submitted a design for 
consideration. Despite Kalashnikov's 
labors, A.I. Sudayev won the 
competition with his PPS43. 

Kalashnikov Test Model 
Submachinegun of 1942 

Image Credit: Nedelin, Alexei, 
Kalashnikov Arms, Design Military Parade 

Kalashnikov's first design is 
noteworthy only in that it was the 
beginning of a career in gun design. It 
fired from a closed bolt when a striker 
struck the firing pin, and combined this 
mechanism with an amalgam of 
features from other designs. While 
recovering in Alma-Ata, Kalashnikov 
visited friends in the railway technical 
section, and convinced one of them, 
Zhenya Kravchenko to let him use the 
depot's machine tools to continue his 
design work. After three months of 
work, Kalashnikov produced a working 
design. He then went out to find a 
party official to sponsor his work. After 
pounding the pavement relentlessly 
with gun in hand, Kalashnikov was 
granted an audience with the Secretary 
of the Central Committee of the 
Communist Party of Kazakhstan. 
While the Secretary was not an expert, 

he believed that there might be some 
merit to the design. As a result, it was 
arranged for Kalashnikov to continue 
his work in the model shops of the 
Moscow Aviation Institute (MAI) 
which had been moved to Alma-Ata as 
a protective measure. Kalashnikov 
continued to refine his submachine gun 
design, and when it was complete, it 
was sent to the Dzerzhinskiy Artillery 
Academy for testing and evaluation. 
After thoroughly examining the gun, 
the evaluation board concluded that 
Kalashnikov's design did not offer any 
significant advantage over PPS to 
warrant serial production. 

The submission of Kalashnikov's gun 
was a major breakthrough as it brought 
Kalashnikov to the attention of General 
Anatoly Arkadaevich Blagonravov, the 
current Chair of Infantry Weapons at 
the Dzerzhinskiy Artillery Academy. As 
a result, the decision was made to 
provide Kalashnikov with a formal 
engineering education. Because of this, 
Kalashnikov never rejoined the 
military, but became a technician at the 
proving ground at Ensk. While at Ensk, 
Kalashnikov attracted further attention 
through his work on modifications to 
Goryunov machineguns. 

These modifications brought him two 
"Author's Certificates," the closest 
thing the Soviet Union had to patents. 
It was also at Ensk that Kalashnikov 
first came into contact with such 
Soviet design luminaries as Degtyarev, 
Simonov, and Sudayev. 

While continuing to work on both 
7.62mm and 9x18mm submachineguns, 
he embarked on a new and more 
significant course of development 
when, in 1944 he was given some 
M1943 7.62x39mm cartridges to 
examine, and decided to work on a 
7.62mm automatic rifle. His first 
project that used the M1943 cartridge 
was a selective fire carbine that used a 
rotating bolt operated by a cam lug 
moving in a groove in the bolt carrier. 
While its fixed magazine put it in the 
same class as the SKS, it used many 
features which would later reappear in 
the AK47.  The Kalashnikov carbine 
was tested in 1944 and 1945. Despite a 

favorable performance, the project was 
terminated with the adoption of the 
SKS. 

Kalashnikov continued working on his 
automatic rifle, but he was not the first 
to develop an automatic rifle 
chambered for the M1943 cartridge. A.I. 
Sudayev submitted a 7.62x39mm 
automatic rifle in early 1944. It was a 
blowback operated gun using a massive 
bolt. Tests indicated that the gun 
would quickly shoot itself to pieces, 
and that further development was 
needed. Sudayev then submitted a 
second design that incorporated a 
rotating bolt mechanism and a folding 
butt. Tests indicated that the gun was 
too heavy, and the Artillery Committee 
of the Main Artillery Commission 
issued requirements for decreasing the 
weight. 

Kalashnikov Experimental Avtomat of 1946 
Image Credit: Nedelin, Alexei, 

Kalashnikov Arms, Design Military Parade 

Meanwhile, Kalashnikov's efforts 
continued. The main design problem, as 
he saw it, was to design an operating 
system that could be used in a variety 
of automatic weapons. After reviewing 
the options, Kalashnikov settled on the 
use of a gas operated mechanism. In 
early 1946, he sent off a technical data 
package for the new automatic rifle, to 
the Main Artillery Commission for 
evaluation. A short time later a reply 
from Moscow indicated that the design 
had been selected for development as 
an experimental weapon. However, 
prior to production of test models of 
the gas operated, rotating bolt rifle, 
Kalashnikov was required to create a 
design team. This he did, and it 
included A.A. Zaytsev, Engineer-
Colonel V.S. Demin, V.V. Krupin, V.A. 
Kharkov, A.D. Kryakushkin, N.N. 
Afanasyev, and V.N. Punshin.  
Eventually, a working model was 

Mikhail Timofeyevich Kalashnikov, The Man 
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constructed and submitted for firing 
tests. The tests indicated that some 
additional work was required. The 
1946 Avtomat differs somewhat from 
the eventual AK47. The receiver body 
had a different profile, the gas piston 
housing was closer to the barrel, the 
receiver cover was shaped differently. 
The butt was attached by two metal 
extensions that slid over the rear of the 
receiver, and the fire control lever was 
mounted on the left side of the receiver. 

Avtomat Kalashnikova 1947g, First Type 
Image Credit: Nedelin, Alexei, 

Kalashnikov Arms, Design Military Parade 

One day in 1949, Engineer-Colonel 
Demin burst into Kalashnikov's office 
exclaiming: "Today you must dance, 
Mikhail Timofeyevich. The Avtomat 
Kalashnikova has been accepted as a 
standard weapon." Thus culminated 
four years of intense design and 
engineering work with the adoption by 
the Red Army of the 7.62mm Avtomat 
Kalashnikova Obrazets 1947g (7.62mm 
Kalashnikov Assault Rifle Model 1947). 
Large scale production of the AK47 
began sometime between 1949 and 
1950. In 1951, the Main Artillery 
Administration mandated a major 
change in the AK47's design process. 
The stamped receiver was abandoned 
and a machined forged receiver 
adopted. This second model AK47 was 
replaced with another variation of the 
machined receiver in 1954, which 
remained standard until the AKM was 
adopted in 1959. 

The AK series has been a resounding 
success, with some 30 million being 
manufactured to date. As a result of 
this success, Kalashnikov's career has 
been very prosperous. A young man in a 
field dominated by his seniors, 
Kalashnikov had broken into the elite 
ranks of the Soviet military 

technocracy. When released from the 
Red Army in 1949, Kalashnikov was 
assigned to the Izhevsk Machine 
Factory as a civilian engineer. While 
there, his professional and political star 
continued to rise. From construction 
and industrial engineer, he became a 
senior manager, overseeing production 
engineering and design operations. 

As he rose within the Soviet weapons 
design industry, Kalashnikov ceased to 
be a member of a design team, and 
became director of one of the most 
important weapons design bureaus 
within the Soviet Union. After 
considerable study and evaluation of 
the stamped metal assembly process, 
Kalashnikov and his bureau were able 
to perfect a sheet metal receiver for the 
AK. Subsequent to that, the 
Kalashnikov design bureau produced a 
squad automatic weapon version of the 
AKM called the RPK. After this, the 
bureau produced a general purpose 
machine gun, the PK, chambered for 
the 7.62x54mmR cartridge. Even the 
Dragunov 7.62x54mmR SVD sniper 
rifle is a product of the Kalashnikov 
design bureau. 

 Kalashnikov has been honored and 
feted throughout his career by the 
Soviet government. In 1948 he was 
given the Stalin Prize for Industrial 
Work. In 1949 he became a Hero of 
Socialist Labor. He was granted 
membership in the Communist Party of 
the Soviet Union in 1953 and was 
selected to serve on the budgetary 
planning commission for the Soviet 
Union. In 1966 he was elected to serve 
as a Deputy of the Supreme Soviet. And 
in 1971 the title of Doctor of Technical 
Sciences was conferred upon him - a 
Soviet variant on the concept of 
knighthood. 

Kalashnikov's designs are still 
predominant in the Russian military, 
although they are slowly being replaced 
by the Nikonov AN-94. One place 
where the Kalashnikov designs have 
not lost any popularity is the American 
commercial market where 
semiautomatic versions of his weapons 
are some of the most popular available 
to the American shooter. Kalashnikov 

today stands among the foremost 
designer of infantry weapons in the 
world. He is, in fact the only designer 
whose small arms have and do run the 
entire infantry weapon gamut from 
submachine guns to carbines to 
infantry rifles to light machineguns to 
heavy machineguns. His influence over 
small arms development dominated 
much of the twentieth century and will 
most likely continue well into the 
twenty-first.  

Doctor of Technical Sciences Mikhail 
Timofeyevich Kalashnikov, Circa 1973 
Image Credit: Ezell, Edward Clinton, 

The AK47 Story 

Mikhail Timofeyevich Kalashnikov, The Man 

Membership 
Renewals for 
2014 start on 

20 September. 

Don’t wait 
until the last 

minute! 
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THESE SHOOTS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
Call or write Sharon Theobald - 978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 

Rifle League 
Mondays, 18:00 - 20:00 

May - September 

www.cpfgtravel.com 

Book flights, hotels, and cars 

Take a cruise or tour 

Order Red Sox and Patriots tickets 

Send flowers, gifts, or fruit 

Plan a hunting or fishing trip 

Using cpfgtravel.com instead of Travelocity or Expedia is a great 
way to raise funds for the Club. 

Discount Bullets 

Country Pond Members - 5% discount on 
lead bullets at Missouri Bullet 
Company. Go to “Members Only” 
on the Club Website. 

All matches are on 

THURSDAYS 

22 AUG 

 12 SEP 26 SEP 

Max Caliber: 44 Magnum 

.38 Special or weaker 

calibers are not allowed 

due to bullet bounce back 

$7.00 per gun 

All sights welcome 

OUTDOORSOUTDOORS 

All matches are on 

SATURDAYS 

21 SEP 

 26 OCT 16 NOV 

.38 Special or weaker 

calibers are not allowed 

due to possible bullet 

bounce back 

Centerfire: $7.00 per gun 

.22 Rimfire: $5.00 per gun 

All sights welcome 

All matches are on 

TUESDAYS 

20 AUG 

 3 SEP 17 SEP 

 15 OCT 29 OCT 

 5 NOV 19 NOV 

 3 DEC 17 DEC 

$5.00 per gun 

All sights welcome 

Indoor Indoor 

CENTERFIRECENTERFIRE 
IndoorIndoor  

22 RIMFIRE22 RIMFIRE 
Registration: 18:30 - 18;55 

Shooting starts at 19:00 

Registration: 08:30 

Shooting starts at 09:00 Registration: 18:30 - 18;55 

Shooting starts at 19:00 

2013 BOWLING PIN SHOOTS2013 BOWLING PIN SHOOTS 

mailto:ShootinLady655@aol.com
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 CPF&G Club Contacts Revised: 1 July 2013 

Hall and Indoor Range ............................................................... 603-382-0062 

Answering Machine.................................................................... 603-382-5681 

Website ............................................. www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

Webmaster - Piney Woods  piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Executive Committee 

John Carr (Pres) 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  
Sharon Theobald (VP) 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Steve Sousa (Sec) 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 
Andrew Deardorff (Treas) 603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  

Directors 

Jim Rogers 603-244-9885 jimshortcircuit@yahoo.com 
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 
Chris Gordon 978-764-0195 cfgordon@comcast.net 
Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 
Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Range Officers 

John DeYoung [Chief RO] 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 
Barb Burri 603-378-0098 bburri@comcast.net 
John Carr 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@comcast.net  
Andrew Deardorff 603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  
John Faro 603-382-1071 jpfaro@comcast.net 
Mike Flynn 603-378-0098 richardflynn@comcast.net 
Jeff Gersbach 603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 
Chris Gordon 978-764-0195 cfgordon@comcast.net 
Bob Lawliss 978-270-0702 boblawliss@hotmail.com 
Victor Maslov 603-244-2269 victrm@earthlink.net 
Tom Moran 603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 
Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 
Scott Suchovsky 603-303-3665 tootall58@comcast.net 
Jeff Theobald 978-374-8061 baiis@aol.com 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Scott Thornbury 603-234-9256 menornbury@comcast.net 

Archery League, 3D Archery, & GSB 

Steve Chase 603-475-2594 browndogsoftware@aol.com 
Mike Cormier 978-771-0090 cormier.mike@verizon.net 

Children’s Christmas Party 

Steve Paquette 603-490-5252 sasremodeling@yahoo.com  

Chili Cookoff, Chowder Fest, & Pasta Dinners 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Civilian Marksmanship Program 

Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Cowboy Action Shooting 

Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 
Wild Bill Blackerby 603-895-9554 nhwildbill@comcast.net 

CPF&G Travel 

Wendy Menard 603-234-9256 wendy.menard@comcast.net 

Facilities Manager 

Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Firearms Orders (Club Members Only) 

Jeff Gersbach (No phone orders - email only) jgersbach@gmail.com 

Firearms Instruction & Training Programs 

Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 

Fishermen’s Swap & Shop 

Dick Tuite 603-347-1373 marksman1953@yahoo.com 

Game Dinner 

Waiting for some one to step up and take over   

Hall Rentals 

Ron MacLeod 603-382-6671 gandgcobra@aol.com 

Hunter & Bowhunter Education 

Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 

Ice Fishing Derby 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Kitchen Manager 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Land & Building Committee 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 
Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
John Cull 603-329-5136 jhculljr@comcast.net  
Jim Rogers 603-244-9885 jimshortcircuit@yahoo.com 

Membership Committee 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
John Carr 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  
Paul Gilberti 603-426-2025 pgis@comcast.net 

Metals Recycling 

Nanci Nickerson 603-382-0083 nnickerson@metrigraphicsllc.com   

National Hunting & Fishing Day Open House 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

NRA Recruiting Program 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 

Pin Shoots 

Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 shootinlady655@aol.com 
Piney Woods 603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Pistol Leagues 

Steve Sousa 603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 
John Faro 603-382-1071 jpfaro@comcast.net 

Rifle League 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Rockingham County Trap League 

Robert Hunt 603-382-3661 rusticln@comcast.net 

Trap 

Ken Schultz 603-895-3083 papa.schulz@myfairpoint.net 

Trap Tournaments - Winter Handicap & Summer Doubles 

Ron Sevigny 603-474-1168 ron7e@comcast.net 

Turkey Shoot 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

22 Plate Shoots 

John Coyne 603-362-6014 jem362@msn.com 

Work Parties 

John DeYoung 603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

These names are listed here for a reason. Don’t be afraid to call or email your questions or concerns to the appropriate party. 
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